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 Flare  
 

ballaratcameraclub.org.au Annuals Special Edition – January/Febuary 
2024 

 

• Annual Results 2022/2023 
 

• Presidents Report 
 

• January BBQ  
 

• February 2024 Meeting – New Meeting Venue 
 

• Vale – Mark Bevelander 

Quarry Reflections by Judy McEachern – Herb Richmond Print of the Year 
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Annual Competition Awards - 
25th Nov 2023 
 
 
 
 

Judge   

Jeremy Bannister 

 
“Photography for me is not looking. 
It’s feeling. If you can’t feel what 
you’re looking at, then you’re never 
going to get others to feel anything 
when they look at your pictures.” 
 
 

Herb Richmond – Print of the Year 
Open Print - Colour 
 

“Quarry Reflections” By Judy McEachern 

Roger Purcell – EDPI of the Year 

Judy Johnson – Memorial Award 

Best Australian Content of the Year 
Open EDPI – Landscape/Seascape  

“Sea Stack” by Judy McEachern 
 

 
 

Bon Strange – Novice Image of the Year 
 

“Natures Art” by Trevor Parry 
 

David Grigg – 

Recognition Award 
 

Frank and Anne 
Carroll 
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Open Print – Monochrome 

Across a Lunar Landscape  
by Mark Bevelander 

Open Print – 

Landscape_Seascape 
My Gog and Magog 
Morning  
by Anne Carroll 

 

 

Open Print – Nature 

Painted Lady by Anne Wilson 

Open Print – Creative 

Ghost Riders in the Sky by 
Judy McEachern 
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EDPI – Open Colour 

“Footbridge on the Canal” by Frank Carroll 

EDPI – People/Portrait 

“The Relic” by Betty Bibby 

EDPI – Open Monochrome 

“Dusk on the Barwon” by Anne Wilson 
 

 

EDPI – Creative 

“Tunnel of Light” by Vera Paulin 

 

 

 

 

EDPI – Nature 

“Dragonfly” by Judy McEachern 
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Portfolio 
“Banksia” by Judy McEachern 

 

Peoples Choice Award 
 

“Spiney-Cheeked Honeyeater” by Carol Hall 
 

 

 

Portfolio –  
2nd Place 

“Woolsheds” by 

Murray 
McEachern 
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2nd Place Prints 

3rd Place Prints 

2nd Place EDPI 

3rd Place EDPI 
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Presidents Report – Betty Bibby 
 

Our Wednesday night bbq saw 
the start of the camera club 
year with a good sized group 
ready to embrace the 
forthcoming year. An enjoyable 
evening with nibbles, drinks, 
meals and an apple pie to finish 
off with. Thank you everyone 
for coming and sharing your 
enthusiasm for the year ahead.  
 

 

 

Do remember to come to Eastwood st Leisure Centre on Feb 14th and not the 
old club rooms. Tony Long will be our judge for this month. Also keep your 
diary free for the evening walk along camp st and beyond later on in the 

month. This is a follow up from Mieke’s talk about Urban Abstract, let’s see 
what we can find. We will try some multiple exposures in camera, intentional 
camera movement and panning. If you intend to try multiple exposures in 
camera, please read your manual so you are familiar with how to set your 
camera or bring your manual with you so someone can help you. 
 
Also please contribute to the clubs Inter-club competition with Geelong. We 
need your input. Images and the edpi of your print need to be uploaded to 
the website by Feb 14th. The large print itself needs to be delivered to Steve 
at the Feb meeting.  
We have to select those images to represent the club asap. The Geelong 
inter-club date is Saturday the 23rd March. 
 
Looking forward to seeing where your photography journey takes you during 
the forthcoming year. 
 
Betty  
President 
 



 
 

8 

  VALE MARK BEVELANDER 
01/06/1946 -31/12/2023 

 

Mark joined Ballarat Camera Club in 2017 after being member of Ballarat 
Photography Group and the former YMCA Camera Group. During the time with BCC 
he became a valued member of the club serving on the committee and steering the 
club as President through the 3 years of Covid. His interests in the outdoors through 
his photography finding a wonderful selection of flora and fauna to share with us. His 
exquisite photos of orchids and native plants will be missed. He contributed to the 
clubs competitions and won many prizes during that time. He also was willing to judge 
and share his knowledge with presentations on club nights. He was a valued member 
who will very much be missed, not only for photography and expertise but more 
importantly his friendship. 
 
Betty Bibby 
President Ballarat Camera Club 
 

Mark Bevelander as a member of the BPG was a person we always turned to for the 
technical side of photography.  His expertise was sought often. 
Being a teacher he had a way of getting points across and explain. 
An excellent photographer , and a good bushman who was hard to keep up with when 
searching for Orchids and Fungi. 
 
Trevor Parry  
Ex President of Ballarat Photography Group  
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Dates to Remember 

 March 16th 
Competition Night 
 

“Abstract”  

A pictorial and pleasing arrangement of 
shapes and colours which are not easily 
recognisable as known objects. 
(Artistic/creative) (Artistic/Creative)  
 

February 14th 
Competition Night 
 

Open/Creative/Set    
“Avian Photography” 
  

This meeting is to be held at our new 
clubrooms at The Eastwood Centre in Dana 
Street Ballarat at 7:30pm. (Enter via  

the main entrance and continue to the classroom 
straight ahead. We will put our sign at the door.) 
 

Don’t forget to bring along your prints for 
both the March competition “Abstract “ 
and the “Geelong Interclub” comp. 
 

(The Geelong Interclub entries also need to be 
entered into our website the same as for our normal 
monthly competitions. If anyone is unsure how to do 
so please contact one of our committee members 
who will be happy to help.)  

 

February Outing 

February 5th 
 

Twilight Walk – Abstract 
Photography  

Meet at 7:00pm at the Trades 
Hall in Camp Street.  

 

Annual Camp 2024 – April 19th, 20th and 21st  
 

Murtoa – Home of the “Stick Shed” The only remaining Grain Store built during World War 2  
 
 
(More details next in months newsletter.)  

 

 

 

Geelong Interclub  
23th March 2024 at the 
Geelong Club Clubrooms.  
 

Bring your print entries along to 
the clubs meeting on the 14th 
February 2024.  

“Images can be anything you like but 
should be your best work. The only caveat 
being that images must not have been 
entered in previous Geelong interclub 
competitions. This means that you can 
enter images that have not been entered 
into Ballarat Camera Club monthly 
competitions.”  
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2022/2023 Committee Members 
 

President 
Betty Bibby 

president@ballaratcameraclub.org.au 
 

Vice President & Interclub Co-ordinator 
Steve Demey 

13swinton@gmail.com 
 

Secretary 
Anne Wilson 

secretary@ballaratcameraclub.org.au 
 

Treasurer 
Murray McEachern 

treasurer@ballaratcameraclub.org.au 
 

Committee Member 
Trevor Bibby 

 

Committee Member & Flare Editor 
Judy McEachern 

 

Web Master 
Betty Bibby 

 

Outings Co-Ordinator 
 

Print Stewards  

Sonia Bickley 
 

 

ABN 65 055 234 508 - Reg Number A0004054f 
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